A Message from the Steering Committee Chairman

The International Conference on VLSI Design originated in 1985 as a small workshop held on the campus of IIT, Madras.  In 1991 and 1995 the Conference was held in New Delhi.  So it is about the time that we returned to this city.

Each one of the VLSI Design Conferences has a personality.  The Conference Committee provides this personality.  Jaswinder Ahuja heads this year’s Committee.  His team, derived from many organizations, has worked tirelessly for over a year.  They have picked a very timely theme, “Design Convergence in SoC Design.” The technical program is strong as ever due to very heavy peer reviewing, followed by careful selection by the expert committee of Program Chairs, M. Balakrishnan and S. T. Chakradhar.  In addition, you will benefit from the highly educative tutorials assembled by S. D. Sherlekar and S. Narayan.  The keynote and invited talks are not to be missed because they provide the best available insight into the present and future of the VLSI technology.  All these are put together in a well-orchestrated five-day program under Jaswinder’s able leadership.  This year’s conference is held concurrently with the “Second International Conference on Embedded Systems Design.”

Our Steering Committee Fellowship Program, started in 1994, has been going strong.  Each year, about 200 professors and students receive financial support to attend the Conference and stay in touch with their chosen field of VLSI.  This support comes from the industry sponsors, the Government of India, and the VLSI Society of India.  We thank them.  The Government, first through the Department of Electronics, and now through the Ministry of Information Technology, has sponsored the Conference series from its inception.

During the life of this Conference series, we have seen the rise and fall of the information technology and the emergence of computer engineering as a profession.  VLSI is a significant part of computer engineering and includes system design, manufacturing, testing, and material and process technologies of all types of electronic systems.  Today, India produces a large fraction of world’s computer engineers.  They have made their mark as highly capable VLSI designers and software programmers.  They should now look ahead and be more than a pair of trained hands.  Let us challenge your minds.  The technology of electronic devices with 1 to 10 nanometer physical dimensions is still not practical. A synergistic collaboration between semiconductor technologists and VLSI design engineers, all of whom are present at this Conference, can certainly produce nanometer VLSI devices in the coming years.

I hope you will professionally benefit from the Conference as well as enjoy it socially.  If your plans permit, consider attending the “Seventh IEEE VLSI Design and Test Workshops (VDAT)” at Manipal during August 28-30, 2003.  We have also announced the “Seventeenth International Conference on VLSI Design (VLSI Design `04),” to be held in Mumbai during January 5-9, 2004.  Please visit the websites, http://www.vlsi-india.net and http://www.vlsidesign.org.  See you in New Delhi.
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